Presentation Abstract 
ARL’s LCDP Program and some reflections

 One of the Association of Research Libraries (ARL)’s Diversity programs known as Leadership and Career Development Program (LCDP) inaugurated in 1997. The LCDP addresses the need for research libraries to develop a more diverse professional workforce, so the program targets traditionally underrepresented racial and ethnic minority groups to take on increasingly demanding leadership roles in ARL libraries.
For the past 13 years, ARL offered a total of six classes and 110 librarians from Canada and United States participated in the program. I was surprised by the fact that only two East Asian studies librarians participated in the program.  The field of East Asian studies, perhaps the largest group with underrepresented racial and ethnic minority librarians in ALA, is presented in a rather slim way.

The presentation has two purposes: to introduce the program to the colleagues in the field, and to share my experiences and views gained through participation in the program.  
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